D11 DR AUGUST 2015 AWSC REPORT

Greetings All

District 11 is still searching for out Alateen chair; and our Archives chair has stepped down.

We continue to have our district meetings monthly w and average of 16-20 attendees.

We had the pleasure of hosting the Alateen Roundup 7-25-15 - see separate report.

I am trying to pique the interest of our membership to attend district - we had a speaker in July and I am now planning a gratitude breakfast at our November meeting.

We are doing fundraising for the district w a planned district garage sale in the fall and I hope we can have our Gratitude "Thing" in January - I will be asking for volunteers.

I am blessed to have 3 active past DRs in our district to offer me support and guidance.

Hugs, Susan Metcalf

The chair people arrive a half hour before the district meeting to go over their reports and if there are any addition things they would like to bring to the groups attention.

For the most part I have been getting almost all of the reports before the meetings so I could get them to the G.R.s some I have to remind them again.

I have found that the newer G.R.s did not know that they were to give this information to their groups before the district meetings.

The lit.person has been high lighting books to bring attention to them some of the members did not know they existed.

The answering service calls have picked up. the rotation of group take the calls is complete for the coming year.

Web-site looks great and also has been getting a lot of hits.

The AA liasion is working well AA has three district within our district and the two ladies have been to all three each month giving out schedules as well as information about our events.

We still have two open slots Alateen and Archives

Hope to see you all in the coming months and learning more. In Service Pauline Collins District 11 Area 9 NFA□